
 

CDC warns of rise of drug-resistant Shigella
bacteria
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Public health officials are warning about an increase in drug-resistant
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strains of the bacteria Shigella.

About 5% of Shigella infections reported to the U.S. Centers for Disease
Control and Prevention last year were caused by the drug-resistant XDR
strain. That compares to 0% in 2015.

Limited treatment options exist for people infected with XDR strains.
The bacteria are easily transmissible and can spread their antimicrobial
resistance genes to other bacteria.

The CDC urged health care workers to be vigilant about reporting cases
of XDR Shigella to their local or state health departments.

Shigellosis affects the intestines, typically causing inflammatory diarrhea
that may be bloody. Symptoms can also include fever and abdominal
cramping.

Shigella bacteria can spread easily through the fecal-oral route, through
person-to-person contact such as sexual contact, or by consuming food
and water prepared by someone with an infection.

In the United States, shigellosis has typically affected young children 4
and under.

More recently, the CDC has seen an increase in drug-resistant Shigella
infections in adults, including increases in men who have sex with men;
people who are homeless; international travelers, and people with HIV.

People with Shigella typically can recover with fluids and supportive
care, but sometimes an antimicrobial agent is needed to shorten the
length of illness and reduce the likelihood of spreading it during
outbreaks. An antimicrobial agent may also be indicated for
immunocompromised people, those living in institutional settings, or for
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people living with HIV.

XDR Shigella bacteria are strains resistant to all commonly
recommended and alternative antibiotics, including azithromycin,
ciprofloxacin, ceftriaxone, trimethoprimsulfamethoxazole (TMP-SMX)
and ampicillin.

Between January 2015 and January 2023, the CDC received reports of
239 XDR Shigella cases, with two-thirds of them Shigella sonnei and
one-third Shigella flexneri.

Among 232 for whom patient information was available, 82% were men,
13% were women and 5% were children. Forty-one of the patients
answered questions about sexual activity and 88% reported male-to-male
sexual contact.

The CDC plans to continue monitoring and tracking infections that have
unique or worrisome markers of genetic and antimicrobial resistance.

The agency is also doing an analysis of antimicrobial-resistant Shigella
infections in the United States.

  More information: The World Health Organization has more on 
shigella.
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